The Saratoga Town Board met at 6:00 p.m. in the town office. Chairman Rickaby called the meeting to order. All members were present. The meeting was officially noticed on September 17, 2018.

Heeg made a motion to approve the minutes for the September 5th, 2018 meeting. Forbes seconded it. Motion passed unanimously.

Frank made a motion to adopt Resolution 2018-2; Amending the fee schedule. The cigarette license increased to \$25 from \$5. All new driveways regardless of any improvements on the property will need to obtain an address tile. This will aid emergency services if ever needed. Heeg seconded it. Motion passed unanimously.

Passineau made a motion to adopt Ordinance 9-19-18; Defining and Prohibiting Public Nuisances. It now includes Recreational vehicles and allows residents 10 days to remove unrunnable and/or un-registered vehicles from the property instead of 30 days. Licenses must be displayed on the vehicles. Frank seconded it. Motion passed unanimously.

Forbes made a motion to adopt Ordinance 9-19-18B; Relating to Issuance of Citations for Violations of Town Ordinances. It was updated to include the proper Ordinance numbers. Heeg seconded it. Motion passed unanimously.

Lorelei Fuehrer gave the Building Inspector's report. She has been issuing quite a few new house permits.

Dean Folts, 993 Hwy 73, has been sent 2 letters regarding the condition of the mobile home and the razing process. Most of the contents of the house are outside and the house is partially torn apart which is a huge eye sore. He was given until September 10th to have the property cleaned. Lorelei will start the razing process to get the property cleaned up.

Dave Ryun gave the Constable's report.

The following were results of Municipal Court on 9-5-18:

Luke Hilgers- Nuisance Ordinance-plead no contest and paid \$124

Kenneth Jaecks-No Business permit-plead not guilty via attorney

Bruce Marzofka-Nuisance Ordinance-did not show-defaulted-has until November 4, 2018 to pay \$124 or warrant will be issued

Catherine Piatz-Nuisance Ordinance-Plead not guilty via attorney

Barry Pio-Nuiance Ordinance-plead guilty and paid \$124

Keith Wosick was present to discuss the property clean-up letter he received. He will be getting rid of a semi-trailer. He has an ice shanty, a camper, a hunting stand that isn't put up yet, and two mud trucks that he uses only for mud bog races. All of the items are allowable on his property except the un-licensed mud trucks. Since the mud trucks are not run on the road, they are not licensed. The Board will allow him to keep the trucks on the property. Another ticket will be sent to Barry Pio since his property has still not been cleaned up. Bruce Marzofka's property has been cleaned.

According to the judgement for the abatement of Kenneth Jaeck's property, it is still in effect. Pictures have been sent to Stealth Solutions. Any vehicles and junk that has been on the property longer than 30 days will be removed from the property.

The property across from the Town hall has 2 houses on one parcel. No one has ever lived in one house since it has never been finished. There is now activity in both houses. There is getting to be quite a few vehicles, tires, and junk on the property that the Constable will check on.

Billington on Pixler Court, is in violation of the nuisance ordinance. The property's owner will be sent a citation.

Joe Valisca on Possum Trail has a lot of vehicles on his property. He will be sent a citation.

Harkwick on Ranger Road does have a lot of vehicles on his property, but they are registered, so he is compliant with the Nuisance Ordinance.

Billie-Jo Kester gave the Treasurer's report. Becker signs is 3 year delinquent in their personal property. They owe the Town over \$300. All attempts to contact Becker signs have been ignored. According to State Statute and the Towns' Assessor, the property owner is ultimately responsible for the bill if unable to collect from the owner of the sign. A letter was sent to the property owner where the sign is located informing them they would be responsible to pay the delinquent personal property.

ATV signage was discussed. While the roadman has been doing the mowing throughout the Town he has noticed that the signage is not uniform. The Town may want to look into placing the signs to make sure they are in the correct place also the ATV/UTV Club would still be responsible for purchasing the signs.

64th Street is currently being worked on along with the Town hall parking lot.

The Town will look into getting dusk to dawn lights for the Town hall to keep the parking lot lit.

Frank made a motion to approve the bills paid. Heeg seconded it. Motion passed unanimously.

Frank made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Passineau seconded it. Motion passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 7:35 p.m.

Heidi Kawleski, Town Clerk